
TOWN OF HOPEDALE
78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203 x 302     Fax: 508-634-2200

Email: parks@hopedale-ma.gov

Park
Commission

David Sprowl
Michael Ledone

Chairman Michael
Reynolds

Hopedale Park Commission
June 16, 2022

Meeting Minutes
7:00 pm Remote Meeting via Zoom

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Michael Reynolds at 7:00pm.

Attendance
Park Commission:  David Sprowl, Michael Reynolds, Michael Ledone
Clerk:  Kristen Ledone
Guest:  Claudia Peneda

Mike Ledone made a motion to approve the minutes of  June 2, 2022 seconded by David Sprowl.
All were in favor.

Announcements, correspondences and requests
● Cubscouts requested a sleepover at the Town Park on the left side of the baseball field.  Park

Commission needs to check bathrooms, access to the bandstand.  Mike Reynolds made a motion to
approve contingent on date selection, conversation with HFD regarding fire pit and police.  Mike
Ledone seconded, all were in favor.

● Brandt Wajda submitted a park request for Babe Ruth Baseball at the Town Park.  Mike Ledone made
a motion to accept the usage form, David Sprowl seconded, all were in favor.

● Ethan Novelli submitted a pond clean up petition, upon follow up he stated he was no longer interested
in pursuing the cleanup.

● Brady Wajda submitted a request for more recycling bins throughout town, upon follow up he stated
he was no longer interested in pursuing more recycling bins.

Public Comment - Short Items (non-discussion)
None

Review previous action items
● FY 22 Budget - The board discussed possible options and agreed to clean the bandstand roof,

bathroom roof at Town Park.  DJF Painting will paint the bathrooms at the Town Park.  Bleachers will
be purchased for Draper Field and Phillips Field.  Reynolds made a motion to spend the money on the
roofs, paint and bleachers.  Mike Ledone seconded, all were in favor.

New Business
None

Bills and Invoices
National Grid

Public Comment - lengthy items
None
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Report of board members
David Sprowl reported a very successful Fairy Walk.
Mike Reynolds was approached by Steve Ellis, of the Hopedale Foundation.  They had voted unanimously to
contribute financially to the tennis courts at the Town Park, executing against the feasibility study, grants and
other funding.

Other topics not anticipated in the last 48 hours

David Sprowl made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mike Ledone and all were in favor.
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